جامعة الانبار/ كلية التربية البدنية وعلوم الرياضة

Prepared by: Asst. Instructor: Mazin Abduljabbar Reja

1-It's a wonderful world انه عالم رائع

Tenses and auxiliary verbs الأزمنة والأفعال المساعدة

a. Verbs to be أفعال الكينونة

This group includes five auxiliary verbs (is, are, am, was, were) تشمل هذه المجموعة خمسة أفعال

نستخدم هذه الأفعال المساعدة مع زمن المضارع المستمر We use (is, are, am) with present continuous.

اليوم (They, We, or You) + are + (v.ing)today

في هذه اللحظة I + am + (v.ing).....at the moment

- e.g. She is cooking food now.
- e.g. They are studying English today.
- e.g. I am playing football at the moment.

نستخدم هذه الأفعال المساعدة مع زمن الماضى المستمر We use (was, were) with past continuous.

(They, We, or You) + were + (v.ing).....last week.

- e.g. He was playing tennis very well.
- e.g. They were studying sports.
- b. Verbs to do أفعال العمل

This group includes three auxiliary verbs (do, does, did)

- .We use (do, does) with present tense, whether in a statement, negative or question. نستخدم هذه المجموعة من أفعال العمل في زمن المضارع سواء في الجملة الاعتيادية او النفي او السؤال
- .We use (did) with past tense, whether in a statement, negative or question نستخدم هذا الفعل المساعد من أفعال المعمل في الزمن الماضي سواء في الجملة الاعتيادية او النفي او السؤال
 - e.g. She doesn't cook food well.
 - e.g. They don't come to the university on Friday.

- e.g. He didn't play football well.
- e.g. Does she cook food well?
- e.g. Do you speak English well?
- كلمات السؤال Word-questions.
- تستخدم (أين) للإشارة الى المكان Where: is used to refer to the place
 - e.g. I live in Abu Dhabi (Where?) أعيش في ابوظبي

این تعیش ?Where do you live

Note: in making a question with (where), we omit the name of the place. ملاحظة: عند صياغة عند صياغة الاسم الدال على المكان

- -When: is used to express time تستخدم متى للتعبير عن الزمان
 - e.g. I went to Canada three years ago. (When?) ذهبت الى كندا من ثلاث سنوات مضت

متى ذهبت الى كندا ?When did you go to Canada

- -How many: is used to ask about the countable nouns تستخدم (كم العدد) للسؤال عن الأسماء
 - e.g. I have got two brothers. (How many?) عندي اثنين من الأخوة

كم عدد الأخوة عندك ?How many brothers have you got

موضوع قواعدي Grammar Spot

We use short answers in English conversations by Yes or No. But we need to add some information to it. إنستخدم الأجوبة القصيرة باستخدام" نعم" او" لا" مع إضافة معلومات أخرى لإكمال المعنى

- e.g. Did you watch the match last night? هل شاهدت المباراة الليلة الماضية
 - نعم شاهدتها. كانت مباراة كبيرة !Yes, I did. It was great
- e.g. Do you like cooking? هل تحب الطبخ

No, I don't. But I like eating! كلا ، لا أحب الطبخ. لكن أحب الأكل

e.g. Are you working hard? هل تعمل بجد

نعم، اعمل بجد. أنا أحب ان اعمل بجد

أوصل كل موضوع في أ مع فقرته الدالة عليه في ب Match each topic in A with its item in B

A B

a. solar system السفر الدولي 1.International travel

2.Medical science العلوم الطبية b. airlines

3.The internet الانترنيت c. competition

d. online الزراعة

e. corn السفر للفضاء

6.The Olympic Games الألعاب الاولمبية f. health care

الجواب Answer

1.b 2.f 3.d 4.e 5.a 6.c

صياغة الكلمات Word Formation

Write different forms of the word "act" using the suffixes from the box . اكتب أشكال مختلفة "act" المختلفة "act" المحتفدام الإضافات التالية

(-or, -ion, -ing, -ive, -ivities)

ممثل 1.actor

فعال 2.active

فعل او عمل 3.action

يقوم مقام، صالح للتمثيل 4.Acting

نشاطات 5.activities

قطعة للقراءة Reading

عجائب العالم الحديثة Wonders Of The Modern World

I don't believe that today's wonders are similar in kind to the wonders of the Ancient World. They were all buildings, such as the Pyramids in Egypt, or other architectural structures. Over the past 100 years, we have seen amazing technological and scientific achievements. These are surely our modern wonders.

1

It is everywhere. More than half a billion people use it, and the number of people who are online increases by 100 million every year. In 1994, there were only a few hundred web pages. Today there are billions. It has revolutionized the way we live and work. But we are

still in the early days. Soon there will be more and more interactivity between the user and the website, and we will be able to give instructions using speech.



Answer the following questions: اجب على الأسئلة التالية

- 1. What were kinds of the Ancient World wonders?
- 2. What have you seen over the past 100 years?
- 3. How many people do use internet?
- 4. How did internet and web pages revolutionize our life?
- 5.Is internet useful for our life?

الأجوبة Answers

- 1. They were all buildings, such as pyramids in Egypt, or other architectural structures.
- 2.Over the past 100 years, we have seen amazing technological and scientific achievements.
- 3. More than half billion use it.
- 4.Internet and web pages revolutionizes the way we live and work.
- 5.Yes, it is. Internet is useful for our life.